
Saint Joseph’s Parish Council 
Virtual Meeting Minutes  

February 23, 2021 | 7:00 PM Meeting 
   

Attending   Excused  Role    
Andy Arbie    Elected 
Jill Becker    Elected 
Michelle Chambers   Pastoral Council 
Ron Clinch    Elected – Secretary 
Jim Essay    Finance Council 
Ben Huck    Building and Grounds 
Father Johnson   Assistant Pastor    
Nancy Krumland   Elected - President 
Jim Love     Elected 
Father Michael McCabe  Pastor  
Joyce McClure    Elected  
Craig Pytleski    Stewardship 
Grace Raun    Elected 
David Reese    Elected 
Chelsea Schauer   School Advisory Committee 
Ann Wackel    Parish Options Manager 
Amy Zeleny    Trustee 
Emily Zurcher    Elected 
Walt Zink    Trustee 
 
Joe LeDuc    Parishioner 
Dr. John Steuter   Guest Speaker 
Dr. Tim Stivrins   Guest Speaker 
Doug Lily    Guest Speaker 
 

Opening Prayer 
Father McCabe 
Thanks for our lives and our parish of St. Joseph’s. Our Father, ….  
Thanks, in gratitude to Nancy Krumland and Ron Clinch for their service over the last 3 years. 
 

Welcome New Members 
Nancy Krumland 
David Reese and Emily Zurcher 
  

Review & Approval of January 31, 2021 minutes 
Ron Clinch  
Motion to approve Jim Love   
Motion second: Joyce McClure 
Approved:  All Yea 
 

 



Old Business 
Nancy Krumland, Father McCabe 
Cana Final Numbers: 
 Donations:  $100,000 
 Donation match: $100,000 match 
 Auction income $34,000 from the auction 
 TOTAL income: $234,000 
 

New Business 
The year of St. Joseph 
Grace Raun 
2021 is the year of St. Joseph. Grace is working on options to discuss at the next meeting. Father McCabe is 
thinking about presentations by various priests, followed by something fun… 
 
Election of new leaders of the parish council 
Nancy Krumland 
A request for nominations for the offices of President, Vice President and Secretary were opened. 
Ron Clinch nominated: 
 President:  Jill Becker 
 Vice President: Andie Arbie 
 Secretary:  Grace Raun 
There were no other nominations. The parish council unanimously approved the nominations above.  
 
Upcoming Meetings 
March 23 and April 20. Future will be defined by the new parish council 
 

Committee Reports 
Stewardship 
Craig Pytleski 
No report. 
 
Pastoral Council 
Michele Chambers 
The pastoral council has not met, so nothing to report.  
 
Building & Grounds 
Ben Huck 
Ben Huck is replacing Don Killeen as the leader of this group. Thanks to Don for his years serving the parish. 
Ben is getting up to speed.  
The new kneelers have been ordered. The deposit was paid. The colors were picked. The kneelers are in 
production. 
 
St Joseph’s School & School Advisory Report 
Chelsea Schauer 
We have not had transmission of COVID in the school. This is a credit to the vigilance of the teachers, staff, 
students and parents. 



Little Orphan Annie will be the spring musical. 
 
Parish Operations/Finance 
Jim Essay 
No report. 
 

Closing Prayer 
Father McCabe 
Lord, help the parish have a safe and holy lent, Easter and end of school year – Hail Mary… 
 

Executive Session  
Father McCabe 
Introduction          
The purpose of the executive session is to discuss relaxing the COVID virus rules for Mass and the Sacraments. Bishop 
Conley issued a set of recommendations to help the pastors of the individual parishes to decide how and when to ease 
the restrictions. The variety of the size and demographics of the various parishes in the diocese dictate that one solution 
will not work for every parish. The Bishop also has asked for input from the various parish councils on this. Father 
McCabe will make the final decisions. The information will be communicated to the parish. 
A motion was moved by Jill Becker to move to executive session. David Reese seconded the motion. All said aye. 
Parishioners that attended the meeting but are not on the parish council or a guest speaker were asked to leave the 
room. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ron Clinch 
 
PS: A personal note: I greatly appreciate the honor the parish gave me by electing me to serve on parish council. We are 
a holy and good parish. We have very competent leaders. I have enjoyed working with all of you. I have learned a lot. 
Thanks! Ron Clinch  
 


